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Notes for October 2021

Please keep the school fully informed of any positive cases of Covid19 within your household by phoning school or emailing cmurphy537@c2kni.net

Diary Dates:

22nd October


Hallowe’en Dress Up, £1 for St Vincent de Paul. School closes @2pm

25th Oct- 29th Oct.

Hallowe’en Holidays

1st November


Parent/Teacher meetings: school closed

After School Clubs:

Tuesdays


Soccer Club for P7 pupils 3-4pm
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During the month of October, we will be saying The Rosary in school. We would encourage all families to pray The Rosary, especially during October, the month of The Rosary.

Parent Governor

On behalf of the school we thank our outgoing parent governor, Mrs Edel Mc Creesh, who has been a member of the board for 7 years. Nominations are now open for a new governor, for initially one year. This is a vitally important role for a member of our school community to input and shape the future of not only our school but also St Oliver’s, Carrickrovaddy. Please contact the school for a nomination form, before Friday 8th October, and we will send one home in your child’s schoolbag. 

E-mails

To facilitate Parent/Teacher meetings please ensure that you provide the school with an email address that we can use to communicate with you regarding registering for an online platform.

Sacramental dates: (may be subject to change)

23rd March
First Confession @7pm (P4)

21st May
First Holy Communion @11am (P4)

11th June
Confirmation @11am (P7)

All ceremonies will be held in St Michael’s Church, Newtownhamilton and celebrated by Fr Tremer

Mental Health Programme

We are delighted to offer all our classes, P1-7, a 12-week daily programme called Nueronimo facilitated by a charity called Reverse the Trend. This programme will empower our kids to build resilience and learn key well-being skills for a happy and healthy future.

Engage Programme

Funding has been allocated again this year, by the Department of Education to all schools to provide additional support for pupils. The aim of the programme is: “To limit any long-term adverse impact of Covid-19 lockdown on educational standards by supporting pupils’ learning and engagement on their return to school through provision of high quality one to one, small group or team teaching support in every school in N Ireland”. This funding will allow us to employ an additional teacher who will focus on Literacy, Numeracy and Pupil Wellbeing.

We are delighted to welcome back on staff Mrs Evelyn Lee, who will be undertaking the Engage programme 3 days per week and 2 days working with Newcomer pupils.

Outdoor Play

A key focus in Foundation Stage for us this year is to develop ‘Play Based Learning’ outdoors. We have purchased some equipment to allow our P1/2 pupils to develop their skills through water activities and imaginative role-play. We hope to add to these throughout the year!
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Ukulele Lessons

We are delighted to be continuing with the Musical Pathways programme this year. This involves an EA music teacher giving ukulele lessons, every Monday afternoon, to our children in P7. 

Breakfast Club

Breakfast club is available every morning from 8.15am at a cost of £1 per day. Children are provided with a drink of water or milk, choice of cereal and toast or pancake. Places are available every day, just come along to the school hall. We would ask pupils are in before 8.40am to avail of breakfast.

Dinner Money

Can we please ask that dinner money be paid on a Monday for the week ahead! This ensures the smooth running of the office and cuts down on additional workload. 

School Holidays this term
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Mon 26th - Fri 30th Oct.
  Hallowe’en Holidays


Mon 1st November
 
  Parent/Teacher meetings

info@stmichaels.nth.ni.sch.uk

86 Dundalk Street, Newtownhamilton, Newry, Co Down, BT35 OPB  

Principal – Cathal Murphy 

www.stmichaelsps.co.uk

( (028) 3087 8297           Fax: (028) 3087 9102


